
Town of Hartford

Selectboard Meeting Minutes
December 5, 2019
7:PM @Hartford Town Office

7:00 PM: Selectboard Meeting:
Selectmen Present: Lee Holman, Cathy Lowe, Lori Swan

Others: Doug Crist, Bim McNeil, Isaac Haylock, Dave Bowen, Arthur Harvey, Diane Irving, Leslie Boness, Morrill Nason, Harley Swanson, Elise Harvey, Bert Chasse, Shawn Henderson, and Marc Roy of Berry-Talbot-Royer. 
Lee called the Selectboard meeting to order at 7:00pm.
I. Reviewed meeting minutes from:
1. Selectboard Meeting on November 21, 2019; Lee moved to approve Cathy 2nd.  All in favor. 
2. Executive Session Minutes October 23, 2019. Lee moved, Cathy 2nd.  All in favor.
II. Review Warrants: Warrant 25 Approved on motion by Lee, Lori 2nd.  All in favor. 

III. Reports:
1. RSU 10 Report:  No Update
2. Road Report: Road report shared. 
a. Pratt Hill Culvert Replacement/Grant-Road Committee member Diane Irving:  The Selectboard discussed the Pratt Hill Road culvert project. Discussion ensued about the project and its cost. There were concerns regarding the project manager position, though no changes were recommended. No changes were recommended. No new information regarding the grant at this time.

3.   CEO Report – Letter sent to homeowner on Mahoney Road regarding fence in the town right of way. 
4.   ACO Report – No Update from the ACO.  
5. Planning Board Report – No report.
6. Ordinance Committee-No report

7.  Fire Warden Report – No report
8. Treasurer Report –No report

Calendar Reminders:

IV. Unfinished Business:
V. Open Session: 
1. Lee mentioned the issue of checks being processed for chair and/or table rental. After discussion, it was decided that checks would be destroyed once property was returned in acceptable condition.
2. Lori made a motion to run an ad for the CEO position in the on-line Sun Journal for $275 monthly. Cathy 2n,and all in favor.

3. Arthur spoke about funds for the railroad bed. The Greenleaf Medical Trust will offer a matching grant of up to $5,000. The amount will be decided at town meeting.  

4. On behalf of the Road Committee Harley Swanson requested copies of all contracts for goods and services related to road work. 
VI. New Business:
1. Appointments/Resignations – Cathy moved that the town hire Lennie Eichman as an assistant in the town office at the initial rate of pay o minimum wage. The rate will be revisited at a future meeting. Lori 2nd. All in favor.
2. Marc Royer of BTR spoke about the services that they offer to towns. The Selectboard will look into what they offer, how much it would cost, and will make a decision at a future meeting.
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3. Members of the Pine Shores Homeowners Association attended to voice their concerns about needing more dumpster capacity in their subdivision. It was agreed to call Archie’s to have this done. 

VII. Review Correspondence:
1. Selectboard reviewed all correspondence
       VIII. Adjourn:  Lee motioned to adjourn at 9:40 pm. Lori 2nd.  All in favor.      
Minutes approved by: 
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